

IMPORTANT UPDATE | Health and safety guidelines

Dear parents and guardians,

I hope you and your loved ones are doing well as we enter the long weekend.

Wearing a mask

Cases of COVID-19 are on the rise across the province and this may cause concern for some individuals.

We continue to strongly encourage students, staff and visitors to wear a properly fitting mask when inside the schools. While wearing face coverings is a personal decision, it is an important step in protecting our communities.

Masks are available for all students and staff. If you would like to obtain one for your child, we invite you to request it to their school.

Long Weekend

You may be planning to get together with family and friends over the long weekend. This <u>resource</u> from Ottawa Public Health and <u>this letter</u> from the Eastern Ontario Health Unit and Leeds, Grenville and Lanark Health Unit provide recommendations for limiting the risks to you and your loved ones.

Rest assured that our entire staff is committed to providing your child with a safe and caring end to the school year.

I thank you for your cooperation and wish you a safe and healthy weekend.

Sylvie C.R. Tremblay Director of Education